
BANGOR BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 
HELD AT 197 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, BANGOR, PA 

 
MINUTES                                                                                              JUNE 13, 2016 7:00PM 
 
CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO FLAG 
 
ROLL CALL  
 Members Present:   
 Michael J. Bilotta  
 Robert Goffredo, Sr.   
 Jane E. Gorman 
 James W. Kresge 
 Bonnie J. LaBar- Arrived 7:01 P.M 
 Karey J. Murphy 
 Robert J. Rhodes, Jr 
 Barry G. Schweitzer 
 Others Present:   
 Joseph H. Capozzolo, Mayor 
 David J. Ceraul, Esq., Solicitor 
 Nathaniel J. Dysard, Borough Manager  
 Absent:  
 Gillian Bartholomew, Junior Council Member  
 Brian Gembarski, Junior Council Member  
 
  
PUBLIC COMMENT AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

1. No Public Comment. 
 

NEW BUSINESS   
1. A MOTION to adopt Police Directive 1.5.2 made by Rhodes, seconded by Murphy. All 

were in favor. MOTION carried.  
2. A MOTION to approve the Park Board to make repairs to the Market Street sign as 

needed but not to exceed $900 made by LaBar, seconded by Schweitzer. Yay- Kresge, 
Bilotta, Murphy, Rhodes, Goffredo, LaBar, Schweitzer. Nay- Gorman. Vote 7-1 
MOTION carried.  

3. A MOTION to accept the letter of resignation from the Park Board for Jamie Goffredo 
with regret made by Bilotta, seconded by Gorman. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  

4. A MOTION to approve the Animal Control Policies & Procedures made by Schweitzer, 
seconded by LaBar. All were in favor. MOTION carried. 

 
MAYORS REPORT  

1. Mayor Capozzolo announced the Memorial Day Ceremonies were held at VWF due to 
the weather. The paper was incorrect and there have been larger turn outs when the 



ceremonies were held at St. Johns. Mayor Capozzolo recently received the 
Pennsylvania State Association of Boroughs Award.  
   

POLICE CHIEF REPORT  
             1.    Bangor Police Department will be hiring a part- time officer shortly.  
 
COUNCIL REPORT 
 1. Council Member Schweitzer was pleased with the Memorial Day Services held this 

year.   
 2. Council Member LaBar mentioned that the CACLV will be present prior to the next 

Council meeting for a short presentation. 
 3.  Council President acknowledged that the Borough received two Thank You letters 

during the month of May. Faith Christian thanked the Borough for allowing them use 
of the facilities. Bangor Library thanked the Borough for the use of the Borough 
Building for their annual book sale.  

 
AUTHORITY REPORT 
Council Member Schweitzer reported that the Market Street sewer line video has been 
completed 
 
ADJOURNMENT 

A MOTION to go into executive session to discuss a personnel matter, with action to 
follow, made by Gorman, seconded by Murphy at 7:41 P.M. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  
 

A MOTION to approve a $15,000 raise for the Borough Manager made by Schweitzer, 
seconded by Gorman. All were in favor. MOTION carried.  
 

A MOTION to adjourn made by Murphy, seconded by Rhodes. All were in favor. 
MOTION carried.  
 
The Bangor Borough Council Meeting adjourned at 8:08 P.M. 
     
 
                                                                Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
                                                                 Janelle Hauff, Borough Secretary  
 
 


